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The LaunchIt Minto Board held a meeting on Tuesday, November 22, 2016 at 

LaunchIt Minto.  Board Members present for the meeting were Chair Glen Hall, 

Bernice Weber Passchier, Ryan Koeslag, Irmgard Kuersten-Kirkorian, Harold DeVries 

(via Skype) and Manager of Economic Development Belinda Wick-Graham. 

Member of staff present included: Business Development Coordinator Somer Gerber.  

Regrets were received from Hope Reidt, John Mock, Mayor George Bridge and 

Councillor Mary-Lou Colwell 

  

Chair Glen Hall opened the meeting at 9:00 am 

 

The Board reviewed the 2017 budget see schedule “A” attached.   

 

Hall reported on the success of the 2016 Live2Lead event which was held at the 

Norgan Theatre on October 7th, 2016.  LaunchIt hosted two encore presentations;  

one at the Mount Forest & District Sports Complex on November 15th and the final 

event will be taking place on November 22nd at the Norgan Theatre, it is expected 

that approx. 240 people attended all three events.  Gerber told the Board about the 

positive feedback she had received from attendees.  One person said “I didn’t want it 

to end”.  It is estimated that this event will show a profit of approx. $4,000.  The 

Board discussed bringing this event back again in 2017. 

 

MOTION:  

Moved by: Bernice Weber Passchier and Seconded by Ryan Koeslag  

THAT: That LaunchIt host Live2Lead 2017 on October 6, 2017. 

CARRIED 

 

Wick-Graham told the Board that the lease agreement is up for renewal at the end of 

February.  It was decided that Gerber would contact the landlord to ask if the 

following terms for renewal would be acceptable.  LaunchIt extend the lease 

agreement on unit #3 & #4 with no rent increase on unit #4 and continue rent free 

on unit #3 unless and until we find a permanent tenant to cover our rent cost on unit 

#3.  This new lease agreement is for 2 years.   

 

MOTION:  

Moved by: Ryan Koeslag and Seconded by Bernice Weber Passchier  

THAT: LaunchIt renew the current lease from March 1, 2017 to February 28, 2019. 

CARRIED 

 

Gerber discussed potential changes to the Business Flight Program, suggesting that 

online training, in-class training and mentorship be incorporated into a five-month 

program at a fee which is to be determined.  Five business fundamentals would be 

covered including: Creating a Business Plan, Market Research and Value Proposition, 

Business Finances, Work-Life Balance and Sales and Marketing.  Gerber will present 

a draft proposal at the next meeting on Tuesday December 13, 2016.  It is our hope 

that we can launch the new Business Flight Program early January.   
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Wick-Graham updated the Board on the Canada 150th grant application that was 

submitted.  If this grant is successfully obtained, the money will be used to develop 

programming geared toward youth entrepreneurship.  Wick-Graham also told the 

Board that LaunchIt has received funds from the Libro Prosperity Fund Grant in the 

amount of $10,000.  This money will be used in 2017 to complete the following: land 

will be surveyed, soil tests will be conducted and lawyers will create lease 

agreements.  Wick-Graham and Gerber have been making connections with Georgian 

College and Farm Start in the hopes that we will be able to bring some of their 

programming to Minto.   

 

Gerber reported that the Pop Up Store in LaunchIt is going well and generated an 

additional $640 revenue for LaunchIt. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.  

 

The next LaunchIt Minto meeting will be on Tuesday December 13, 2016 at 4:00pm 

LaunchIt Minto.  

Somer Gerber, Business Development Coordinator 
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Schedule “A” 

 


